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kS 4 *
JUDGE TURNER: Now is the
time and place of the further hearing

in the matter of Charlene McVicker

- versus PECO Energy Company, docketed

C-20043878. My name is Allison K.
Turner, and I'm the Administrative
Law Judge assigned to hear this

case. Please be seated everybody.

So it is my thinking that we

- are here to cross-examine PECO

Exhibit 2, and in a case such as
this, Ms. McVicket, being the party,
has a right to give closing tastimony
if she so desires. Are the parties
in agreement with that?

ME. CAMPBELL: Yes.

MS. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER : kDo vou want to
put your witness on?

MS. LUTZ: 1 would’likevto
call to testify or answexr any
cross-examination Ms. Anita Armstead

on behalf of PECO.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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***,

ANITA ARMSTEAD,
after having been first duly sworn,
was examined and testified as
follows: ‘

JUDGE TURNER: Please be
seated‘ Do you want to qualify your
witness.

MS. LUTZ: Sure. Thank you,
Your Honor.

*. K K

DIRECT EXAMINATION

* k%
BY MS8. LUTZ: |
Q. Miss Armstead, would you please state
your name and spell it for the record.

A Yes, Anita Armstead, |

A-N-I-T-A, A-R-M-S-T-E-A-D.
Q. Would you please state your business
address.
» AL 2301 Market Street,
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19101.
Q. And by whom are you employed?

A PECO Energy.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Q. Aand how long have you been employved
by PECO? | '

A, 27 vears .
'Q. What is your current position with
kPECO?

A. Regulatory assessor.
Q. Would you please describe your dutiés

as a regulatory assessor.

A Yes, primarily I investigate
and respond to both informal and formal
complaints on behalf of PECO.

Q, Thank you. Are you also'the
custodian of records for the ccmpany?

A Yes, I am.

Q. Tn the course of your employment,

have you had the opportunity to review and
become familiar with the account of Ms.

Mevicker?

A Yes, I have.
Q. And also with the commercial accounts

att Sedgley Avenue entitled Jopac?

A Yes.
Q. Thank you. Ms. Armstead, if I can

refer you Lo what has been warked a letter

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (218} 731-9847
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identified as PECO LatekFiled Exhibit 3,
page 1 of 5 ~-- I believe you may have left‘
it here.

And this was presented at the
last hearing and admitted into evidence.

A. Thank you. |

Q. Can we please review this late filed
Exhibit as to these accounts. |

A, Yes.

o, Would yvou please identify‘this
Exhibit.
A It's a letter that was drafted

by yoﬁrself to the Court.

o. Okay.’

| AL In reference to Miss Charléne
MeVicker.
Q. And would you please identify the

exhibit number at the bottom.of the first
page.

AL Yes, it's identified as Late

o

Filed Exhibit 3 PECO page -- well, it's five

pages .
Q. Okay. Thank you. Starting on page

1, would you please review what's been

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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enumerated as paragraph 1 énd givé usva
status on that information.

A Yes, number 1 indicates'at the
hearing Migs McVicker agreed to péy 1
thousand dollars toward her residential
account at 25 Wildey Street in Philadelphia;
however, no payment‘has been received'by
Mrs. McVicker, and her residential account
balance is now 2 thousand, 29 dollars and 97
cents, WiCh no.payments received since
August the Sth of 2004.

Q. Can ybu pleasé_confirm what the
current account balance is for that
acdount. |

A. Yes, the current account
balance is 2 thousand, 1osidollars and 87
cents.

O. And have there been any pavments made
on this acc&ﬁnt? |

A No, there have not.

0. Okay. aAnd was the agreed 1 thousand

dollars paid on this account?

A, No, i1t was not .

Q. Can I now move you to what's been

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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enumerated as paragraph 2 regarding a field

visit that was attempted to be performed at

the residential property.
| A Yés.

Q. Do your records indicate that a field
visit at -- Mrs. McVicker called back to
reschedule this appointment?

Al No, she has not.
Q. Can I please now refer you to what
has been marked as I believe page 3 of 5,
and this is a letter to Mr. Roberts. Can we
pleasce review the commexrcial aécounts listed
here, starting with the one enumerated as
numbex 2. Would you please read that
account number into the record.

AL Yes, the account number is
24-06-31-352053.
Q; Could wyou please tell us if any
payments have beeﬁ made on this account
since the last hearing'of April the 28th?

A. No, there have been no
payments made orn the account since that
date.

Q. Could I please refer you to what has

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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been marked as commercial account enumerated
as paragraph 3 on that letter, that is a
Jopac account on page 4'of 5. Could you
please read that account number.

A. . Yes, that account number is

 24-06-31-363622.

. And was this account also terminated

for nonpayment?
AL Yes, it was.
Q. Was there -- do your records indicate
any payment has been made on this account
since the hearing of April the 28th of 20057
A No, there,have not been any
payments on that account since that date.
Q. Moving on to the third Jopac account,
enumerated onn the letter as number 4, would
you please read the account numbex on that
one.

Aa. Yeg, that number is

24-01-90-01502601.

Q. And was that account terminated for
nonpayment?

A. | Yes, it»wag.
Q. And do your records indiéate any

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (21%5) 731-9847
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payment was made on that account since April

" 28th, the last hearing?

A. No, there have been no
payments made on that account.
0. . Okay. The last commercial account

discussed previously was a tenant at the

~Jopac property, and I believe that's

enumerated as number 5 on that letter. Can
you tell us ifL any payment has been made to
connect that and pay the security deposit on
that account?,

A No, there haven't been any

payments made on that account either.

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, I‘have
no further questions for Miss
Armstead at this time.

JUDGE TURNER Mxr . Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, Yéur
Honor.

* K K
CROSS-EXAMINATION
”ﬁ*’,*
BY MR“CAMPBELL:

Q. Miss Armstead, good afternocon.

PRECTISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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1 A Good aftr~rnoon.
2 Q. You stated that you were a regulatory
3 assessor at PECO? |
4 A; That's correct.
S Q. Has that been your position -- that's
& been your position for’how many of the~27'
7 years®?
8 Al Two years.
g Q. Twé years? |
10 | A. Yes.
11 | Q. ‘And counsel also asked you if you
1z were custodian of records as well as
13 regulatory assessor.
14 : AL That's correct.
18 Q. Would you please explain in what way
16 you are the custodian of records. What are
17 - your duties associated with that function?
18 A Preparing account statements,
19 examining the records, understanding, being
26* able to explain the records to customers.
21 O. kI think I heard you say that that's
22 in association with claims or claims
23 investigations against people.
24 A Not really claims, o . What kay

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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do is ~-

BY MR..
Q.

JUDGE TURNER: I didn't hear
the guestion. ‘In‘association with
claims?

MR. CAMPBELL: With claims ox
claims investigations against PECO.
THE WITNESS: Itt's nét
actually claims. I'm not employed by

the claims department. Primarily
what I do is when customers contact
the Public Utilitcy Commission with a
complaint, I inveétigate that. I
make sure the response gets back to
the Bureau of Comsumer Services, and
if that complaint becomes a formal
complaint, then I foilow«up and take
care of ~- I preparevall the
documentation and records that are
needed, speak to the customer,
whatever is requiredﬁ

CAMPBELL :

So if I understand you correctly, you

don't regularly maintain records, but what

you do

is as part of your investigation in

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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response to a complaint or contact by the
élient,‘righc? |

A ‘\Righﬁ;
Q. You then develop a record, as it
were, pursuant ta.your investigation?

AL That's correct. |
0. All right. And when did you first do
that for this case?

A For this case, I believe it
was last week, because Miss Tarpley was the

original assessor that was assigned to the

case. Because she's on vacation, I'm here
for her.
Q. And when you -- when you obtained

these records -- and by "records", I mean

any computex printbuts~Qr:memoranda‘or any
note of bills and payments.

A. Okav .
Q. The first time you saw any such
material with regard to Miss]MéVicker was

when you adopted the file, so to speak,

- from =~ -

‘A. That's correct. That's

correct.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-95847




& W N

41

L
18
19

20

21

22
23

24

143

Q. And when you -- when you made

reference to payments not having been made,

okay, for your responses you relied

completely on records that you adopted from
that file; is that correct?
A, That's correct;,
Q~ , And yvou had not spoken with anyone
within PECO regarding any of the guestions
thaﬁ were posed bto you on direét
examination; is that correct? | |
AL Well, I spoke to Miss Tarpley
when she gave the information to me,‘
Q. I'm sorry, let me qualify the.
question. -
Aside from Miss Tarpléy and
Miss Lutz, you haven't spoken with anyone at
PECO with regard to thosé questioﬁs?
| A That's correct.
Q. So your responses are solély‘based on
Lhose computer printouts you got from Miss

Tarpley, is that fair to say?

A Well, they're not computer
printouts. They're billing statements.
o. Billing statements?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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A. Yes.
Q. - And how far back, just so we know, do
th0$e}billing statements go? |

A, I believe they go baék Lo
'S99, This one goes back to 2000. 2000,
1999 on the residential account.
Q. Okay. aAnd those billing statements,
is that sométhing that sdmecne,'if you know
~=- Ls that something that someone would

generate or put together themselves, or is

that sbmething that would be printed out

from - - by way of a computer command?

A Normally we print them out
from a computer. We can do them manually,
but normally if we can, we like to have the

computer generated type of statement.

Q. And the records that you've relied on

today for your responses, are they computer

generated?
A Yes.
Q. - Does that include -- does that

include your assertion that there was a

field wvisit for which Miss McVicker -~ which

Miss McVicker has not rescheduled?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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A That information was given to

us by the representative that was attempting

to reach Miss Mg¢Vicker in regard to
rescheduiing the‘appointment.
Q. Did wyou contact that representative
directly, or did you obtain that from hexr
file or her -- \

A? I received that information

from Miss Tarpley and Miss Lutz.

‘Q. From Miss Tarpley and Miss Lutz?
A.  ves.
Q. So not from the representative?
B No‘
G. and other than -- you would have no

personal knowledge as to where Miss Tarpley

or Miss Lutz would have gotten that

- information, other than those cowmputer

printouts or -~

A. Other than company records,
right. |
Q. Other than company reéords,'alll
rightt

JUDGE TURNER: Excuse me, if

I remember correctly, there was some

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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testimony about this'at the last
hearing in relation to the fact that
Miss McVicker had actually called in
and had bheen referred to a supervisor
who was not available&

MS. LUTZ: That is correct,
Your Honor. .

JUDGE TURNER : And that that
supervisor had not been able to
contact Miss McVicker again, bﬁt

there was evidence in the record that

~she did call there to try to

reschedule the appointment..
MR. CAMPBELL: I recall that,

Your Honor, which is why I sort of

kdelved‘into the area a little bit,

because the information was a little

‘bit different.

JUDGE TURNER: Yes.

CAMPBELL:

Now, those records that you have in

front of‘you, are they for any accounts

other than the one at 25 Wildey Street? I

guess I'1ll go through them all.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731—9847
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You have in £xont of you the

records for 25 Wildey Street, correct?

A Yes .

Q. ‘ You have in front of you records

pertaining to the commercial account number

24-06-31-3520537

A, - Yes.

Q. - You have ihffront of you records

relating to the account numbered
24-06-31-3636227

| A ‘No, that account numbex I
don't héve‘ ‘
Q. You do not. Was part of your
testimony earlier that with regard to
that -- |

A. I'm sorry, 24-06-31-36 --

3536227 Is that what you have?

Q. - The one I was asking about --

JUDGE TURNER: That's not the
number that's here on this Exhibit --
I mean on the -- |

MR. CAMPBELL:
24-06-31-363622.

THE WITNESS: This one says

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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MS. LUTZ: 1It's on the letter,
Miss Armstead. |

THE WITNESS: Pardon me?

MS., LUTZ: IL's on the letter
enumerated as account number 3 of the
commercial accounts.

JUDCE TURNER: BApparently her
billing records that she brought
today don't have the same number‘on
it. |

THE WITNESS: Yes, there‘s’a
typo on this. Yes, I do have that.

- JUDGE TURNER: You know that
just by changing the number by hand?

THE WITNESS: Well, because --
well, 1 can only assume that it's a
typo, when the last six digits is
353622 on this statement and on the
letter it's 363622.

. JUDGE TURNER: Well, you can
deai with that, Mr. Campbell.
CAMPBELIL:

And when you say -= you're assuming

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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that it's the same record, correct?

A. Yes. '
Q- And you have not, as ycu stated
earlier, generated any records yourself fdr
the account referenced in paragraph 3 of
this Exhibit; is that correct?

A. That's correct.
Q. And do you -- you have no firsthand

knowledge whether or not it's a typo, you're

assuming it; is that correct?

A, That's correct.

Q. Do you happen to have in front of you

records related to the commercial account

number 24-01-90-015026-017

| Al Yes, I do.
Q. and you also made reference to the
cammercial account from the previdus ﬁenant,

the PNC Wiring account?

A Yes.
Q. Do you have those records in front of
you'r

A I don't believe so. I havé
some information on them. I don't have the

billing statement on them, no.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: Keep your voice
up . ’

MS. LUTZ: Your Honmor, I would
object. At the last hearing, Miss
Tarpley testified to that account and
noted for the record that she was
unable to disclose that 1n£crmation,

as Miss McVicker was not a rate payer

‘on that account, and she disclosed

how that account could be established
in Miss McVicker's name, and you were

going to relay that to Ms. McvVicker.

But Miss Tarpley testified on
the record that she could not
disclose information as to PNC
Wiring.

JUDGE TURNER : She did state
that there is customer»confidentialty
about billing, ves.

MS. LUTZ: That isycarrect.

MR. CAMPBELL: But my guestion
is rather directed to a time period

when Miss McVickex was the -- let me

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731 9847
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rephrase that.
L think that the information

is relevant because Miss McVicker is

'being held liable for it. We're

asking about payment or nonpayment,
and I don't think that that
information in any way vioiates the
confidentialty of a tenant, who,
number one, is not there and, number
two, who is not even a‘party to this
suit.

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, I would
object, because Miss Tarpley said
Miss McVicker is not being held
responsible for the paYment or that‘
account, and she established how the
account could be turned on in Miss
McVicker's name at the last hearing.

MR. CAMPBELL: And part of

that would be by Miss McVicker pavyving

~a certain guote from PECO as a

depasit that would be based on the
usage of the prior account holderxr.

MS. LUTZ: And I'm sure that

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Miss Armstead can téstify‘as to how a
security deposit would be calcuiated
on the meter at the property that'was
in the prior tenant's name.

MR. CAMPBELL: I guess I

wouldn't need to explore this area,

Your Honor,'if maybe there was a
stipulation from PECO that Miss
McvVicker would be askéd for a deposit
commensurate with the requirements of
any new account holder as opposed to
the usage of someone else; othérwise,
1 think that she should be entitled
to ask about some‘df that usage to
verify that the:billing is correct,

because after all, she will be the

‘one to have to pay for a deposit in

order to activate the electricity
there. |

JUDGE‘TURNER: I understand
your position. I seem to remember
that you asked some guestions about
this at the last hearing, and that

Miss Tarpley said that quite possibly

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-5847
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the deposit would be based on the
previous usage on that méter,

MS. LUTZ: }That is correct,
andli believe Miss Armstead, if on
redirect - or I'm not sure -- would
establish that. Would you like me to
ask her thdse‘specific questions
now? _

JUDGE TURNER: What is before
me, an objection or motion to compel?

MR. CAMPBELL: It was an
objaétion. ’

MS. LUTZ: It was an original
objection as to Miss Armstead
testifying as to another account that
was not' in the c;:omplaimant 'S name .

JUDGE TURNER: And I do
understand PECO's position in this
matter, but I do think that Mr.
Campbell‘s position is cariect, if
the usage on that account is going to
be used to calculate a deposit that
Miss McVicker is going to have to

pay. she has some right to know

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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whether that's a fair calculation of
é deposit, unless he's stipulating
thaﬁ it would be the same calculationf
for any_new tenant there, if I
followed him‘vv

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: Could you
stipulate to that?

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, if we
may go off the record.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay, we may go

off the record.

* k%

(Whereupon, a discussicn Was
held off the record.) |

x Kk ok

JUDGE TURNER: We've had an
extensive discussion about the
commercial account in the name of PNC
Wiring, and I think what we have come
down to’is that the sedurity deposit
that will be calculated for Ms.
McVickexr, if she applies for a new

account on this meter, will be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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1 ‘calculated on past usage, and that
2 Ms. Armstead and Ms. Lutz.Wiil make
3 usage information available to Mr.
4 / Campbell, and Mr. Campbell is
5 , satisfied with that; is thét correct?
6 MR. CAMPBELL: That is
7 correct, Your Honor. -
8 "' ' . JUDGCE TURNER: Miss Lutz?
9 MS. LUTZ: That is'carrect,
10 Your Honor.
11 JUDGE TURNER: Can she get
i2 ' that foxr him.today,ktomorrow? When
13 ' can she get that‘for hiwm?
14 - MSQ LUTZ: I'm sorry, I was
15 - reviewing what the Court instructed
16 3 Mzt . Campbeil ont that at the last
L hearing. Miss Tarpley indicated if
18 Ms. McVicker applies for service,
19 there would be a rate -- a security
20 depositl calculated at that time based
21 on the prior usage for that meter.
22 JUDGE TURNER: Okay.
23 | T MS$. LUTZ: SO.cerCainly Mx .
24>, | Campbeil -

PRECTISION REPORTING, INC. (21S) 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: Can you make it
availilable to Mr. Catmpbell?

MS. LUTZ: Right.

JUDGE TURNER: My questionkto
you was when.

MS. LUTZ: Ms. Armstead?

THE WITNESS: What about
tomorrow?

JUDGE TURNER: TOMOYXrow?

MS. LUTZ: Yes. ,'

JUDGE TURNER: Was that last
bit on the record?

| COURT REPORTER: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: Do you want to
proceed, Mr. Campbell?

MR.. CAMPBELL: Yes, Yourk 
Honox. |
CAMPBELL:

Miss Armstead, how is an account

designated commercial as opposed to

industrial?

A. There isn‘t any real --

they're both actually commercial. When we

refer Lo industrial, normally we're talking

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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about a primary service versus a secondary
service. A primary service is where a |
customer provides their own transf@rmation,'
they have their own transformers. Secondary
serviée is where PECO provides the
transformation. So sometimes they're two
different rates, depending on what the
situation is.

Q. - Okay. And isn't one of these

accounts marked as -~ is one of these

‘accounts designated as industrial?

A. The one account, the 1800 West
Sedgley account number 24-01-90-01522601.
That is set up as an industrial account.

We have a little bit different billing

" system sebt up for those types of accounts.

I'm assuming because it's set up in the
system that it is what we consider a primary
account . | |
Q. Whien ygu'say that you're assuming, am
I correct, then, that you're also not
familiaxr with any paperwork indicating that

this should be an -- that this should be an

industrial account as opposed to a

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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commercial account?

A The fact that ic's on a

different billing system on the PAC system,

as T
more
into

that

said, it would indicate to me that it

than likely is primary. I didn't look
that, because I didn't -- I wasn't told

that was an issue, or else I would have

looked inte 1it.

Q.

So you have no information --=- you're

not aware of any information that would make

this account gualify as an industrial versus

a commercial account?

MS. LUTZ: I would object at
this time, because that certainly is
Qutsidé the scope of the original
cbmplaint and the purpose of this
hearing, and certainly Ms . Armstead,
is not prepared nor qualified to
testify as ﬁo the metering at the
property and why they're coded as
industrial versus commercial.

JUDGE TURNER: There was an
issue raised by Mg. Mcvicker at;I‘

believe the first hearing, and she

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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wanted to know why she would be
considered industrial.

MS. LUTZ: And’Miss Tarpley
had testified at that time it depends
on the type of méter and service
thath at the building at that time.

JUDGE TURNER: And she also
éaid that 1f you hadn't gone into
your box and’made certain changes,
that it might still be considered

industrial, that a former tenant

‘might have been an industrial user.

MS. LUTZ: I believe she

testified as to the type of eguipment

needed to provide service to that

area.
| JUDGE TURNER: To an
industrial area, you mean?
MS. LUTZ: Yes. And it's my

understanding that it's the

equipment, also, that -- and the type

of service needed for that property.
Normally --

MR. CAMPBELL: Your Honor, at

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-8847
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this point, respectfully, wé can't
have Miss Lutz providing‘the‘
testimony regarding the issue. And I
do think that it's relevant no matter
how you slice it. It's relevant
because it's part of how the account
is billed.

JUDGE TURNER : It's billed at
a different rate if it's considered
industrial.

I have to overrule you here,
Ms. Lutz. You may be reCoilecting
Miss Tarpley's testimony carrectly,
but I think that Mr. Campbell is
entitled to probé‘this on behalf of
his client, becausec it may be fo her
disadvantage if it's classified as an
industrial meter. |

THE WITNESS: Well, the fact
-~ the size of service 1is what |
dictates that. That's why I said
more than likely -- énd I can't say
for sure, because I doh‘t have the

records here. If I had the prints

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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here, T could tell yoﬁkfor sure.
'Normaily the primaxry SQrviceS«are,
higher voltage for bigger equipment,
so it really depends onkwhét the end
use is at the property as far as
whether it should be industrial or
whether it should be commercial.
It's not just a matter of a different
metex. | |

JUDGE TURNER: I understand
that. That's exactly what he's
asking about, and that‘sfcxactly’what
Miss Lutz is objECting he's asking
about, and I'm overruling her
objection, because it's entirely
possible that the account should be
reclassified. L don't think there's
any eguipment there right now. And
COrrect me if I'm wrong. |

MR. CAMPBELL: That's correct,
at least as of the last hearing.

MS. MCVICKER: There's
equipment there, but it's not turned

o1l .

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {218) 731-9847
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MR. CAMPBELL: is there any
electric service on at the
warehouse?

MS. MCVICKER: We haven't had
any clectric service since’the
beginning of March.

JUDGE TURNER: We can't gét
into taking'herktestimany at this
point. |

But we are ncw talking about
what's designated as paragraph 4 in
the affidavit; is that correct?

MS. LUTZ: That is correct,
Your Honoxr. ;

JUDGE TURNER: And you call it
a commercial adoount in this
affidavic?

MS. LUTZ: That is correct,
Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: And your
witness is saying that you think it's
an industrial account because of
certain indications in the records

you have?

PRECTSTON REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: Yes,‘because
it's set up on our PAC billing
system -~ |

JUDGE TURNER: Is that an
acronym, P-A-C, all caps?
| THE WITNESS: Yes. And that
stands for primary accounts.

Aand like I said, if it's a
primary sérvice,‘iﬁ she has her own
transformer there t:ansforming the

“high vo]tage‘services coming chrough
there, it is’billed diffefen&ly. It
would have different metering. LE
that was scmethingkthat she Wished co
change because she doesn't have the
need for that big‘of,a serviée, that
would be a change that’she would have
to initiate. It wouldn't be
sométhing that PECO would be
changing. She would have to reguest
that we come out and examine the
situation and see what would be
involved in changing it to a

secondary service, and then she could

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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be billed for the regulax commercial
service. | |
JUDGE TURNER: She has
reguested that SOmekpeople come out
and review the status of all of those
nmeters and explain things to her. I
~dontt know if that's been done.
Do yoﬁ want to move on, Mr.
Campbell?
MR. CAMPRELL: Yes, Yoﬁr’
Honor . |
BY MR. CAMPBELL:
Q. Well, following up on the last
question, do you have any information
5ndicatihg that a representative from PECO
has looked into the designation of this
partcicular account? |
AL No, I have no information

around that .

Q. All right. Do you have any

intormation that any field visits have been
made at all to review any of these accounts
since, let's say, 20027

- What I believe was that we

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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were out there  and I don't know if this

residential is one or not. I'm not sure.

JUDGE TURNER: You have to

‘keep your voice up. She's trying to

transcribe it.

THE WITNESS: Yes, it was the
residential account that we were
trying to set up the filed wvisit for,
and, no, I don't have anyvthing. I
have no indication that we were out

.o the commercial properties.

165

MS . LUTZ: Your Honoxr, at this -

Lime 1 ~~

JUDGE TURNER: Off the record

* ook %k

(Whereupon, a discussion was

held off the record.)

Cox % %
JUDGE TURNER: This 4is in

regard to number 4 in the affidavit,

commercial account Jopac

24-01-90-015026-01. Mr. Cawpbell was

asking about whether there has been

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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any kind of field visit to look at
this meter. Lt had been Miss
McVicker's thinking that it was an
industrial meter. Ms. Armstead has
agreed from the billing system and
other documents that this is
considered an industrial account.
She says the classification depends
on what use is made of the
electricity and whether the‘customer
tfansfofms their own electricity.

| And PECO has agreed to have a
person, whatever the appropriate
persorn is, go out and evaluate this
account as to its industrial wversus
its commercial status, and»iﬁ my
mind, if the end result is that it
should be a commercial account, then
there will have to be an
investigation or a consideration of
whether it should be rebilled as a
commercial rather thankas an
industrial account.

Does either counsel have

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (213) 731-9847
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anything to add to that?

MR. CAMPBELL: To that
particularly, no, bﬁt to something
that may relate to it. My qguestion
once we got past this -- and I think
my original guestion was broader -~
is whether soméone has beéﬁ out to

examine any of the meters at any of

“the account locations. I started out

with that one. So that would be my

next guestion.

JUDGE TURNER: You'll have to
go on Lo these other two meters. As
far as this bne, it's gding to be an
investigation, a recalculation, but
the question is in what time frame
can that be done. What is a
reasonable time frame?

THE WITNESS:k I guess it
depends on‘the'séheduling of those
that would go ~- the field people
that we would get to go out, so I'm
not really sure. |

MS. LUTZ: I think it can be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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done in 20 days., couldn't it? Can we

schedule in 207?
| THE WITNESS: Yes, 1 would

think so. |

MS. LUTZ: I believe PECO can
agree to go out within 20 business
davys. | ‘

JUDGE TURNER: But then the
results would be done, what, within
30 business days? |

MS. LUTZ: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: All this

depends on the cooperacion of Ms.

McVicker. She or somebody else has
got to be there to let them in. If

she's not ~- if it's not available,
all bets are off. Okay?

MR. CAMPBELL: Okay. I don't

know if that's a fact. I'don't know.

much about these things. Are Lhese

neters not outside the warehouse?
JUDGE TURNER: I don't know

whether they are or not,‘but they

have to look at the inside to see

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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what use is being made, what
equipment is going to be connected to
ie. They have to look at what 's
inside.

MR. CAMPBELL: Okay.

JUDGE TGRSER: But are they on
the outside, or are they on the
inside? /

THE WITNESS:V~From;what‘I ha#e
here, I don't knéwi ‘I don't have the
proper prints here,tQ indicate,

JUDGE TUKNER : We caﬂ exploxre
that later; Do you want to proceed?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, Your
Honor. | |
CAMPBELL:

Ms . Armstead, I heard you say that

one of the qualifications that would make

this an industrial versus a commercial

account would be how many properties are

attached to this meter or device.

Q.

A No, I didn't say that.

" Did you say anything that had to do

with the number of the properties attached

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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BY MR.

Q.

device

A, NO .

JUDGE TURNER: What do you
mean by "“properties"? I don't know
what yéu mean by "properties". She
said "eguilpment®. |

THE WiTNESS:‘ Right,
cguipment. |

JUDGE TURNER: So now she's
agreed with it as long’as you've used
the wnrd'"equipment",

CAMPBELL:

How is it determined how much

equipment is attached to this meter or

when such a determination is made?

MS., LUTZ: Yodr Honox, I would
object. Miss Armstead is gualified
to testify as to the billing. S8She is
not qualified to testify as to the
metering and the eguipment
specitically.

MR. CAMPBELL: I thought that
she was, number one, and number two,

that she's already made testimony

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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about it. She indicated that --
JUDGE TURNER: I'm having
trouble with the relevance of this.
MR. CAMPBELL: I'i1l move on
then to the other meters.
JUDGE TURNER: Thank you.
BY MR. CAMPBELL:
Q. Miss Armstead, you are not aware of
any information indicatihg that PECO
actually went out and read the meters for
any of the other accounts that you've made

reference to?

A. Recently or since they were
finalled? |
Q. Well, since they were finalled.

A - 8Since they were finalled, no.
Q. And when were’they finalled? Would

you tell us the date for each one and where
you are getting that information from.

A For account numbex
24406«3l~363622, that acccunt was finalled
on March the 25th of 2004.

JUDGE TURNER: Would you give

me the starting number for that

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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again. 26 - -

THE WITNESS:

24-06-31-363622.

MS. LUTZ: Miss Armstead, I
would direct you to the Late Filed
Exhibit 3 on those mattérs that
counsel is reQuesting information.

JUDGE TURNER: Are you telling
her she can only answer from this
Exhibit? ‘

MS. LUTZ: That's what the --
Your Honor, the hearing was to be
cross-examination --
cross-examination on the Late Filed
Exhibit.

JUDGE TURNER: That's correct.

MS. LUTZ: I would like to
direct her to the information on the
Late Filed Exhibit, vyes.

JUDGE TURNER : But
cross~examinacion means prcbing,
prcbing beyorrd it. She shculd be --
better be able to give morek

information than just what's on this

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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1 page.
2 MS. LUTZ: Okay.
3 JUDGE TURNER: She might start
4 with this, but he is entitled to
5 probe it. |
6 MS. LUTZ: Right, But the
7 ‘ information he's asking isg, in fact,
8 on the Late Filed Exhibit.
9 JUDGE TURNER: Thank you.
10 ‘ Okay. Where’is ic?
13 ; MR . CAMPRELL: T'm sorry?
12 | JUDGE TURNER: Where is it on
le the Late Filed Exhibit? |
14 MR. CAMPRELL: On the Late
1B Filed Exhibit, it's parégraph number
'16 4, page 4 of 5, but as the Court
L7 indicated, Your Honor, it is
18 prObing“ I mean, I don't expect this
19 witness to simply read from the Late
20 Filed Exhibit prepared by counsel.
21 : , | JUDGE TURNERQ But it‘said
22 ' there it was términatéd Maxrch 1st,:
23 | 2005. You're asking for the same
24 information. |

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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MR. CAMPBELIL: aAnd the recason
is that the information on the Late
Filed Exhibit is prepared by |
counsel. Since this witnéss is
gqualified and she -~ she's a
qualified records custodian from

PECO, I think it's reasonable to

inguire where she -- what she's

basing her responses on. And chat'é
why she has, in addition to the Late
Filed FExhibit, these charts in front
of her. Ifd like to see her make ~--

put on the record where she's getting

174

the information that she relies on in

response to these questions.

If it's all going to be on the
Late Filed Exhibit, then we'might as
well accept the Late Filed Exhibit as
fact. You know, this is a witness,
and the witness may usebthat
information as a guide, but certainly
she may not use it in the place of
other documentatiéh, especially since

it was prepared by counsel. If

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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there's a discrepancy between one

documentation and the other, I think

it simply creates a basis for further

probe.

MS. LUTZ: And, Your Honor, I
would object. Thisfinformation was
not prepared by me. It was prepared
by,Miss Tarpley as submitted in the
aﬁfidavit’to,the Late Filed Exhibit.

| MR. CAMPBELL: Fine, by Miss
Tarpley. It's still the dase that
I'm entitled to ask hexr abcuc all
documentation that she‘skgoing to
testify to; unless PECO's position is
going to be hexr testimony is onlyk
going to be limited to the Exhibit
that counsel has submitted.

JUDGE TURNER: Mr. Campbell,
it does not éeem ﬁo me that ésking
for repetition of information is
probing. And if you're going to ask
for a repetition of dates, then we
will not finish this afﬁernooni

MR. CAMPRBELL: I understand

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (213) 731-9847
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that, Your Honor.

Just as an exampie, on this
last qguestion, hexr respohse was
3/25/04, which is not the same as
March 14, ‘05 -~ I'm sorry --

JUDGE TURNER: March 1st, '0S5.

MR. CAMPBELT,: That's right .
I Stand corrected.

THE WITNESS: But that's a
different account number. |

MR. CAMPBELL: It's the same

account number. I was reading f£rom

the wrong line. The 3/25/04 is

correct on both accounts. We're

entitled to ask her questions that
may not necessarily be answerable
wich the use of counsel's Exhibit

unless her only qualification to be

here and testify is familiarity with

Lhe Exhibit. Otherwise, we're just
dealing with a bunch of conclusions.
T'm just trying to get to the basis

of her responses, if they're anything

outside of this Exhibit.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE,TURNER:"I don't quite
follow your reason, Mr. Cémpbelli
She is testifying about an
affidavit; There is information in
it. And it seems to me that just
asking about date after date after
date is not really probing.

Now, what account were you
asking about? |

MR. CAMPBELL: Well, in this
instance, T was asking about account
number 24 06-31-363622.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And it
was terminated for delinquency on
March 25th, 2004, and that's when she
said it was terminated_, |

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes. Okavy.
And I think my guestion was -- i’m
going to try and consolidate for all
the accounts for simplicity.

JUDGE "TURNER:Y Yes, X
certainly hope you'fe,not going‘to
pick apart like that.

MR. CAMPBELL: All right.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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BY MR. CAMPBELL:

Q. So, Miss Armstead, you don't have any

information that any of these acéaunts'were

visited by technicians or anybody from PECO

once they were terminated; is that correct?
A, That is correct.

Q. And to go back further, you don't

have any information regarding any visits to

these metexrs or devices before the accounts

were terminated; is that correct?

A In regard to:like a fiéld
visit type of --

O. Field visit for a meter or for
designation oxr anything like :hat.

A No, I don't have any
information here that would indicate we were
out for a field wvasit on the accounts,

Q; All right. Going back to the
industrial account for just one gquestion.
You also 6on'tkknow'when it
was designated as an industrial account;kis
thét correct? | |
A. I can tell you that the

account was set up June the 14th of 2000.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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That's when it was iniﬁiated;
JUDGE TURNER: As an
industrial? |
THE WITNESS: Yes.
BY MR. CAMPBELL:
Q. June what of 2000, I'm sorry?
A.  1ath.

MR. CAMPBELL: Thank you,

Miss Armstead. I think that's all I

have.
JUDGE TURNER : That's all?

MR. CAMPBELL: I think so.

JUDGE TURNER: Do you have any

redirect, Miss Lutz?
| MS. LUTZ: Yes, I believe I
do.

£ x® *

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

O

BY MS. LUTZ: |
0. Miss Armstead, you testified you are

~- you have obtained the -~ or looked at the

account records from the computerized

records at PECO; is that correct?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Al That is correct.
Q. Have you investigated individually,
outside of Miss Tarpley's information to
you, the residential account of Miss
MceVicker and whether there was a payment

made on that?

A, Yes.
o and what did your records indicate?
A My -- our records indicate

that a payment was not received.

Q. Did you check your computerized
records for the Sedgley Avenue accounts
independent of Miss Tarpley's records?
Al Yes, I did.
Q. aAand did yonr investigatian teveal
whether any payments were made sinée'the
last heafing on those commercial accounts?
A. There have been no payments
made on those two commercial accounts.
Q‘ ~ Okay. So your testimony is, Miss
Armstead, that’you have investigated the
caﬁputerized records on these accounts
independent of the records transferred to

vou for Miss Tarpley; is that correct?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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AL That is correct.
Q. - Did you, in fact, investigate whethex
the residential visit was -- was called back

to schedule by Miss McVicker in the

computerized records?

AL Yes.
Q. and what was the conclusion of your

investigation on whether that wvisit was

rescheduled?
A The visit was not rescheduled.
Q. Okay .

MS. LUTZ: I have neo further
gquestions, Your‘Honor,’
MR . CAMPBELL: Recroess, Your
_ Honor.
JUDGE TURNER: Yes, you'may.
MR. CAMPBELL: And I will
limit it té only the Questians that
were asked on redirect.
| JUDGE TURNER: Wwell, I have a
gquestion before you start. And that
is, the issue that has been raised in
this éase is the pavyment record

before the last hearing. Ms.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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McVicker says that she has made

182

payments, and that PECO either didn't

-~ says they didn't receive or they
were handled 3in a way perhaps
differently than Ms. McVicker would
have designated them. Unfortunately
she sent it in undesignated. But did
you make any investigatidn of
payments made before the last hearing
on these accounts?

. THE WITNESS: No, because we
received no record that any‘
additional payments were made for us
to investigaté.

JUDGE TURNER: Before the last
hearing?
THE WITNESS: Correct. .
JUDGE TURNER: Go ahead, Mr.
Campbell .
x Kk
RECROSS ~EXAMINATION
* Ok #
CAMPBELL:

Ms. Armstead, you said you did

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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independent investigation into these
accounts other than Miss Tarplev's reccrds?
| A. I looked at them on our

computer screens to look at the updates to
see if anything recent had been received as
far as payment .
Q. Okay. Basically to match the
information that Miss Tarplcyfhad told you
with’whab the computer currently showed?

| AL Correct.
Q. And that -- that was youf entire
investigation; is that correct?

A, | Ocherkthan looking at the
records, but there's a lot of informatioh
other than bdust looking at the -- we can go
back, and we can see what people have
entered as far as what has transpired, as
far as conclusions and that type of thing on
the accounts. |
Q. Is it fair to say that your
ihvescigatioh was the same as Miss
TarpleY’s, looking to see what was in the
computer and nothing else?

AL Primaxily.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Is that a yes, nothing else?
A Yes.

MR . CAMPBELL: That's all I
have, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: Do you have any
reredirect? : |

MS. LUTZ: No, I don't, Your
Honor.

,’JU@GE TURNER: Thank you.
Thank you, Ms. Armstead. You may
step down. I hope you will remain
around for the r&ét of the hearing in
case we need to recall you.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

Mr. Campbell,>did your clienﬁ
wish to give closing testimony?

MR . CAMPBELL: I may havé one
moment, Your Honor.

We have hothing to add by way
of testimony at this point.

JUDGE  TURNER : So your case 1is
in and PECO's case is in; is that
correct? |

MS. LUTZ: That is correct,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (21%} 731-9847
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Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: You have three
transéripts. I have three Exhibits
from PECO, an'accouﬁt statement, a
BCS decision, and this affidavit.

MS. LUTZ: That iS‘correcti

JUDGE TURNER: And I have, on
behalf of Miss McVicker, McVicker-B
through J, J being the letter which
was hand delivered to me dated May
3rd, 2005.

MR. CAMPBELL: That's correct,
Your Honor. | | |

JUDGE TURNER: G, L, and I
being bills to Jopac, and J being the
-~ that letter which we discussed. |

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes . |

JUDGE TURNER: And that is all
the evidence in this case; is that
correct? |

MS. LUTZ: That is correct,
Your Honor. ;

MR. CAMPBELL: That is

correct, Your Honor.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847



NP

W o~ U bW

12

1z

13
14
1s
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23

24

186

JUDGE TURNER: Now, T am
tfying to get this decisién written
before I leave the Commiséi¢n« It
turns out my last day wili be
Wednesday . | “

MR. CAMPBELL: The day after
tomorrow? |

JUDGE TURNER: Yes, that's why

I didn't want the hearing this late.

I'm not sure counsel will be in a

position to write a brief at this

peint. I'm sure that a brief would

be helpful to me. Butbt my guess is

although this transcript is going to

be.expedited;'that'it won't come in
until Thursday. That's when I got

the transcript from the last

hearing. I don't know 1f counsel at

this point wants to make a closing
statement, 1if you'd like to write a
memorandum of law on the case;
anything’at all, if you'd like to do
that .

MR. CAMPBELL: I would be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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happy to make a closing statement and

a memorandum if the Court requests.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay.

And Ms. Lutz? |

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, I would
prefer that the evidence as submitted
to date would be considered solely in
the decision.

JUDGE TURNER: No closing

statement and no memorandum of law,

ig that your position?

MS. LUTZ: A memorandum of law
in -- are you requesting it to be
submitted in 24 hours?

JUDGE TURNER: How about 487

Let's hear your closing
statement, Mr. Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: Your Honor, I
think simply put, there's been - Al
par there's Lhe‘allegation that PECO
has overbilled. I think that a prima
facie’case has been made, and I chink
then it behooves PECO to show that it

has not overbilled and that it has

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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not acted unlawfully and
inappropriately in any way.

| Now, accepting that I was not
here at the first hearing, I'm open
to any corrections by the Court, but
I don't know of any exhibits by PECO
indicating all of the billing that's
in question and the payments that
have been made and not been made.
I've only heard infcrmation about
what is purportedly due on each

account, and I think that those

conclusions are not -- even judging

by the preponderance of the evidence
~=- are not -~ it's not the kind of
evidence that's -- that should be
persuasive in this kind of
proceeding. |

In addition to that, even’the
evidence that had beenkpresenced at-
this proceeding as well as the last
hearing is presented in a way that I
think merits a fair améunt of doubt

from this Court. And again, I'm

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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speaking of sufficiency. Again,
we're talking about mere conclusions,
not adequately supported by evidence,

that this Court should deny. One

~would expect when one is being billed

by PECO or PGW, oxr whoever it is,
that there be a calculation for the
usage multiplied by some number that
translates into dollars, and along
with that somewhere, some indication
of what was paid and what wasn't
paid, and thcrcfore whit,is dué.

And unless I'm'missing
something, all I seé are conclusions

about amounts that‘afe due . And that

being the case, I don't think that

PECO has adeguately responded to the
allegations, and therefore, I ask
that you fiﬁd in favor of Miss
McVicker.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, it could

be that you're thinking of an account

statement, which PECO presented on

the residential, so I agree with you

PRECTISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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there is no account statement on the

resident -- other than the

residential account. Is‘that kind of
what yéu had in mind?

MR. CAMPBELL: That is kind of
what I had in mind, Your‘Honor,

JUDGE TURNER: SO we have that
for the residential account and not
for ~-

MR. CAMPBELL: But not for the
other three accounts.

JUDGE TURNER : That'é
correct. |

MR. CAMPBELL: So my argument
then, I would ask the Court to apply
it to the commercial accounts and the
designated industrial account.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay.

MR. CAMPBELL: As fax as the
residential account goes, that =--
that whole situation having to do

with the rescheduling and what have

you, again we're dealing with mere

conclusions. Although we're not

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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expecting the witnesses to come to

Court who have spoken with Miss

McVicker directly, certainly I see no
reason why they couldn't come with
some kind of documentation that shows
PECO's communication with Miss
McVicker. | |

JUDGE TURNER: Miss Lutz, do
you want to make a résponse?

MS. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor,
thank you. |

I will note that the original
scope of the complaint was payments
on the residential account that were
made and not posted, and the
complainant failed to prove that she
made any‘paymencs that weré not
posted. The complainant also failed
to make the agreed payment on her
résidential account. She also failed
cto make any kindkof proof to meet her
burden of proof on the commercial
accounts that all payments were not

posted. Certainly the -- you know,

PRECTSTION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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PECO made every effort to accommodate
and wait to reschedule the
residential visit, and that was not
made, and there were no payments to
investigate, no procf of payments as
she alleged. |

So certainly PECd‘would submit
that the evidence on record supports
that the complainant has not met her
purden of proof in this case on the
payment arrangements and the payments
made on the account that were not
posted.

JUDGE TURNER: All right. It
i true that the original complaint,
apparently being at least in part an

appeal of a BCS decision which had to

do with payments made or not made on

the residential account, that those
payments -- and we did ask for proof
of them, and she apparently did not
find them. She was going to look
through her records. I”m not sure

that if you read the actual original

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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complaint you come up with thac. The
Qriginal complaint says theft of
identity, changes in billing
payments, misuse by companies and/ox
persons within of defrauding the
system that was set up to benefit the
people by Benjamih Franklin,‘not
applying or enforcing paywments
received to be applied to correct
accounts.

And she says what she wants is
to investigate the internal fraud,
misuse of computer technology, start
with me at two properties besides
this one, 1830, or 1844, or 1846, or
1744, 1834 West Sedgley Avenue, and
1332 North 9th Street, 901 West
Thompson, Philadelphia, PA. Also
please look up Jopac, Inc., the PUC
and PUCA, Charles Benjamin, PUCA,
PUCA. I am the direct descendant of
the PUCA and ICC and FCOC
authorities‘

Now, she gave testimony about

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (21S5) 731-9847
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what she meant bykthat, which is that
she knew that her grandfather had
certain rights, and she wanted to
know what had happened to them f{rom
the 1830s - 19308, excuse me.
in any event, she does seem to

think that she made payments that are
not applied to the correct account,
and it is true that she’haS‘mot
presented any proof of payments that
have not been applied to the correct
account . | |

- Onn Lhe other hand, she had
asked, which is a form of discovery,
PECO to provide her with some kind of
account statcment on these other
accounts. She had asked for bills,
if I remember correctly, and the
question was whether‘the company
would have to go back and do them by
hand or whether she could find them.
I don't know if there's been any o
communication on that; but I gather

that PECO has not reproduced them by

PRECTSTON REPORTING, INC. (218) 731-9847
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hand.

It does seem to me that
setting aside this litigation, there
should be some effort made by PECO to
help this customer establish her
service. She does have a building.
It is a dead storage warehouse.

There are people that}are |
knowledgeable about whether it should
be an indﬁstrial or cowmmercial
account. T can understand you saying
that vou can't test'a meter if'it
doesn't have electricity runﬁing
through it, but there may be other
aséistance.that PECO technicians

could give if they went and inspected

- tthe meters and the circumstances and

whatever the outcome here. I would
hope that PECO would do that;‘whéther'
I find -- sustain the compiaint oxr
not, because PECO’cén always use
another paying customer. Thécfs the
way I see it.  And if she's got a

business going, then that could be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-5847
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helpful. |

The other thing is I asked
her at one ofvthe’hearings was her
position of was she not able to pay.
And your answer was no. She is able
td pay as long as she's persuaded
it's a just bill. So I think it
would also behoove PECO to meet with
her in that regard. This account.
statemernt for‘the residential, she
was paying quite regularly through
July '03, and then she stopped. 2and
she did state on the record that
after she married her husband in
October -- in December of 2003, she
stopped making payments. And that
particular mchth shé paid 6 hundred
dollars. I don't know, Ms. McVicker,

but it might be good to start paying

agair.

MS. McVICKER: Of course, Your
ﬁonor. I haven't héd any bills since
S 2002. |

JUDGE TURNER: And we just

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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established that that was because you
had gone to é*billing“

MS. McVICKER: Correct. I
can't pull them up, and they were
supposed to produce the bills anyway,
but I can't get ontce the computer.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, for one
thing, you need to cancel your
e-billing. |

MS. McVICKER: I can't do

“that . I can't get into the e-bill.

They were going to -- they were going

to get me a paper copy of the bills.

That's why I can't pay. I don't know
what I'm paying on, because what T
paid before, they toak the money and
they appropriated it how they wanted
to appropriate.the funds. When I
paid on one account, they took my
money and appropriated it.

JUDGE TURNER: Stop. I'm
talking‘about the residential
account.

MS. McVICKER: I haven't had

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {2158) 731-9847
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aﬁy bilis for two vyears. I don't

~ know what to pay on it.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, I'll tell
you what, if you take this statement
of account --

MS. McVICKER: I have a
statement, Your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: And look at the
bills that you paid.¥~ you can just
start paying those amounts. However,
it's your resanéibiliﬁy as a
customer, if you go to e-bills -- and
then 1 gather everything was lost
when yourkcombuter crashed -- vyou
said it crashed ~~'you aétually'said
it burned. |

. MS. MCVICKER: My computer
crashed, and What was lost was my
actual programming for'béing able to
pull up things on the Intermeﬁ‘ My
actual information for my company was
not lost, no.

JUDGE TURNER: But the fact is

the reason you're not receiving bills

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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is that you're on the e-billing
program. So either you use that
program or cancel it. I mean, I
don't think that PECO is‘responsible
for sending you bills when you’re’on
the e-billing program. They're
billing you through’that program.
That's my understanding. 8o if you
don't want e-~billing anymore, you
cancel that and get yQur paper,
bills. . | |

MS. MCVICKER: And I just --
which number do I call? Where do you 1
call that? | . L |

JUDGE TURNER: Misé McVicker,
I don't know. You set yourself up on
the program. | |

MS. MCVICKER: I guess I‘11l
haVe to go back to the old bills and
see if there's a number -- I haven't
I guéss mavbe Q— they use a
third-party service to do their
billing. I guess they would have to

send me the back bills for what I've

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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been doing, to see what -~ all
right.

JUDGE TURNER: I mean, there
must be a way to set up that
program* There must be a wébsite of
some sort.

MS. McVICKER: I imagine so.

I can't get onto the site. They use

a dog by the name of Scout. I can't

get onto Scout though that systemg

JUDGE TURNER : You cannot get
onto PECO's website? |

MS! McVICKER: I cannot get on
there. I discussed it at the first
hearing, I would try to do it, and
I'm unable to do that. They were
going to produce the bills for me.

JUDGE TURNER: Yes, they wére,
for about a year they said they could
go back. |

MS. LUTZ: Are we back on the
record? o

JUDGE TURNER: Yes, we are on

the record. But the fact is that‘~-

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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I guess -- let me put it this way. I
find you responsible, You have to
take some résponsibility for vyour
bills. You set them up to gc in a
certain Way. When you stopped
getting bills, I gather you didn't
say anything until the hearing. »aAnd
if you're not getting your e-bills,
there's some hangup‘in your“system
that you need to correct.

| Now, if PRECO can give ybu
those paper bills for a year, that's
fine, but what are you going to do
about the future? Are you still
going to stay on e-bills and never
get anything because you can't get
inco the program? It doesn't make
sense.

MS. McVICKER: Your Honor,
where Lhey're sending those bills,
that e-mail address doesn't exist any
longer. I don't understand where the
bills are going. |

JUDGE TURNER: Off the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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L R .

{(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

E 2 .

JUDGE TURNER: Thank you all
for youxr patience, and we are
adjourned.

L S

(Witnéss excused.)

*'k*“

(Whereupon, the hearing was

concluded at 2:45 p;m.)

E R S
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